

SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

9 June 2024





WHAT'S HAPPENING?

SERVICES TODAY

7.30am Morning Prayer in the Lady Chapel

8am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) in the Lady Chapel

9.45am Cathedral Eucharist followed by a Community Meeting

6pm Choral Evensong sung by the Cathedral choir with the choir of Holy Trinity, Guildford.

SERVICES THIS WEEK

Morning Prayer in the Lady Chapel

8am Tuesday

8.30am Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday

9am Saturday

Holy Communion in the Lady Chapel

8.30am Tuesday

9.00am Monday, Wednesday, Thursday, Friday

9.30am Saturday

Evening Prayer

5.30pm Wednesday

Choral Evensong

5.30pm Monday, Thursday, Friday

Choral Eucharist

5.30pm Tuesday for Barnabas, Apostle

SERVICES NEXT SUNDAY 16 JUNE

7.30am Morning Prayer in the Lady Chapel

8am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) in the Lady Chapel

9.45am Cathedral Eucharist

6pm Choral Evensong

CATHEDRAL COMMUNITY MEETING SUNDAY 9 JUNE

We are holding a Cathedral Community meeting following the 9.45 am Cathedral Eucharist TODAY. At the meeting we will be looking at the Cathedral's future and our financial position in the light of the decision by the inquiry inspector. All are welcome.

FRIENDS OF GUILDFORD CATHEDRAL AGM SUNDAY 16 JUNE

The Friends of Guildford Cathedral will be holding their AGM on Sunday 16th June at 11.30am in the Chapter House. Information can be found on the Friends' section of the Guildford Cathedral Website using the link www.guildford-cathedral.org/support/friends/FriendsAGM. If you would like to know more about becoming a Friend of Guildford Cathedral, please contact the Secretary, Yvette Wright by email, friends@guildford-cathedral.org or by telephone 07851 371590 or through the Cathedral Office.

STUDENT ORGAN RECITAL SUNDAY 16 JUNE

A short series of student organ recitals begins on Sunday 16 June at 5.25pm. The first will be given by Damian and the next recital will be on Sunday 23 June.

SUMMERTIME BLUES FRIDAY 21 JUNE 7pm

Red House Rhythm and Blues return for an evening supporting Guildford Cathedral. Join Chris Hollingshurst, Danny Wignall and special guest Matthew Hollingshurst for an evening of good music, passion and humour with a two-course meal in Seasons. Tickets £28 – a contribution goes towards supporting the Cathedral. Menu and tickets available online at https://www.guildford-cathedral.org/events/diary/2024-06-21/summertime-blues or contact Karen Taylor fundraising.officer@guildford-cathedral.org or 01483 647863

SURREY JOINT SERVICES' CHARITIES SERVICE SUNDAY 23 JUNE 11.30am

You are invited to this annual service attended by The Cadet Forces (Sea Cadets, Army Cadets, Air Cadets and the Combined Cadet Force) to recognise the vital contribution of the Armed Forces to the life of our nation, the Commonwealth and beyond. This year we also celebrate the 80th Anniversary of the D-Day landings.

GUILDFORD CATHEDRAL PILGRIMAGE TO WALSINGHAM AUGUST 2024

A group will once again be going on pilgrimage to the Shrine of Our Lady of Walsingham in 2024. The pilgrimage will run from Friday 16 to Sunday 18 August, with the option of staying until after breakfast on Monday 19 August. Canon Gilly Myers will be accompanying us. The pilgrimage provides opportunities to take part in the rich liturgies of the Shrine, Sunday Eucharist at St Mary's Parish Church, a visit to the Slipper Chapel and Catholic Shrine, or quiet reflection in the grounds of the Shrine and walking in the lovely surrounding Norfolk countryside. Fellowship, and deepening of faith is at the core of the weekend. The cost (full board including breakfast, lunch and dinner in the Shrine refectory) will be around £180-£258 per person depending on whether you wish to stay the Sunday night If you are interested in joining us, or would like more information, then please contact Donald Thompson, in person at the Cathedral, or via email, d.thompson@rhul.ac.uk.

RETREAT AT THE COMMUNITY OF THE RESURRECTION, MIRFIELD, WEDNESDAY 27 TO FRIDAY 29 NOVEMBER

Our Holy Week speaker, Father Charlie Annis CR, is a member of the Community of the Resurrection in Mirfield, West Yorkshire. This is also a place visited regularly by Canon Rachel Young, the Cathedral Liturgist, for retreats and quiet days. Canon Rachel is organising a mini-retreat to the CoR in November for any who would like to form a small party from the Cathedral. Information about the Community can be found at mirfield.org.uk and the retreat will cost between £153 and £171 (depending on numbers and the type of accommodation requested) plus

travel. Please contact Canon Rachel for more information or to express your interest in joining the retreat (rachel.young@guildford-cathedral.org).

GUILDFORD CATHEDRAL MUSIC PATRONS' SCHEME

Many of you have supported our chorister sponsorship scheme over the years, and many also give to the Music Development Foundation, for which we have been very grateful. The Music Patrons' Scheme was launched in January and is for those who would like to support all of the music of Guildford Cathedral in its entirety, from sheet music to musicians, and everything in between. As a Patron you will be the first to hear about our choir and organists, their concerts and other events throughout the year, and there are other members' benefits in store, too. If you are interested and would like to know more about becoming a Patron, please contact the Development Team, Nicola Pratt (headofdevelopment@guildford-cathedral.org) or Karen Taylor (fundraising.officer@guildford-cathedral.org).

TAIZÉ PILGRIMAGE

Thousands of young adults from many different countries, backgrounds and denominations travel to Taizé each year for an experience of prayer, community, discovery and encounter which you won't really find anywhere else. It combines a religious monastery with the feel of a huge youth camp! This summer (17-25 August 2024) young adults from the Diocese of Guildford are invited to join a group from the Diocese of Oxford travelling together to Taizé. Catharine Mabuza, Archdeacon of Surrey (who joined us from Oxford Diocese) will be leading the group from Guildford. For further information, please contact Archdeacon Catharine or Canon Chris. And if you're not able to manage the dates this summer, then watch this space for the details of a pilgrimage with Bishop Paul, Canon Chris, and Archdeacon Catharine in the summer of 2025.

Common Worship: Services and Prayers for the Church of England,
material from which is included in this service, is copyright The Archbishops Council 2000.

Text from The Book of Common Prayer, the rights in which are vested in the Crown, is reproduced
by permission of the Crown's Patentee, Cambridge University Press.

Scripture quotations are from The New Revised Standard Version of the Bible copyright ©
1989 by the Division of Christian Education of the National Council of Churches in the USA.

Used by permission. All Rights Reserved.

Hymns within copyright are reproduced under CC Licence 266692.